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The young man’s face was usually jovial and smiling, but that day it was solemn and earnest. 
“Thank you,” he said, “for coming to teach us. I have never heard the Bible taught so clearly like 
this.” 

I was in Myanmar, holding a preachers’ training there. The men in Myanmar were having a 
difficult time getting to our PT in Thailand and some could not come. What a blessing that the 
Lord opened the doors for me to go teach them on the other side of the border. In the past month 
we were able to have two PTs in Myanmar. These two weeks were a great joy and blessing to 
me, and I believe, to the LaHu preachers there.  

We were again filled to capacity at the PT in Thailand. It was a blessing that Brother Matt had a 
break from his Thai classes in Chiang Mai and was able to travel up and help teach the last day 
and a half. The men from Myanmar were not there, but we had eight new LiSu men. This makes 
ten LiSu preachers who are attending. They asked if it might be possible to have a training 
specifically for the LiSu. Some of them are proficient in LaHu, but some only get a portion of 
what is being taught.  Someone has to sit by them and clarify what they don’t understand.  

The training will be much easier when our ministry building is finished. We will have more 
space and a building conducive to learning rather than the open-air carport. The builder has 
projected that it should be finished around the end of May or the first part of June. We do thank 
all of you who have sacrificially given for this great need. 

                               

Susan and I will live on the top floor with the two girls we are raising. The lower floor will house 
the preachers’ training and a learning center for hill tribe teenagers.  

We have had an open door in a new village recently. Mae Hang has more than 100 families, and 
there is only one Christian man among them. There is a church building, apparently built by a 
missionary who came there many years ago. They have not had anyone to preach there for three 
years.  
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Though most of the people in the village are animists (spirit worshippers), the leaders allowed us 
to come and have a Bible/English camp for their children. The first week we had about 100 
children with some adults inside and a few outside listening. This was somewhat like a VBS. It 
was a blessing to have a couple of my college mates from 50 years ago visit with us and help at 
the camp. Thank you, Dan and Eloise Stinchcomb. The Villandrys, all our teenagers, and our two 
college guys were a great help, too. It was quite an undertaking, but the Lord blessed. You can 
check Susan’s blog at gracetothailand.com for pictures and more about Mae Hang.  

We had services there the next two Sundays after the camp, but we need a preacher to go there 
on a regular basis. Please pray for the Lord to call a man to this task. The opportunities we have 
here are more than we can fill. 

Thank you again for your prayers and your faithful, sacrificial support. May the Lord bless you! 
For Christ count everything but loss… Bro. paul  


